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Welcome to the June edition of the magazine. I don’t know about you but this year 
seems to be flying by - perhaps that’s down to all of the fantastic events we have going 
on in the village to keep us occupied.

This month sees The Royal Oak host Finmere F.C’s Fun Pub Quiz on the 1st June, 
and there’s Tingewick’s own mini music festival “Tingestock” in the Village Hall on the 
16th along with the legendary “BBQ In The Bus Shelter” and CD Swap. Don’t forget the 
Fête, Beer/Cider/Pimms Festival, Classic Car Show and Live Music on the 23rd and 
Tony Diston’s Memorial Race Night on the 29th of June. Phew - that’s a lot of events!

Also, Tingewick is going for “Best Kept Village” competition so check out page 16 on 
how you can help us win the title again.

See you next month for another jam-packed Edition! - Ed
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Tingewick And District News Contact Details & Advertising Rates 
Editor: Katy Whitton, 3 Old Forge Close, Tingewick, MK18 4RH 
Telephone: 07548 998 384 Email: editor@tingewicknews.co.uk 
 
Advertising Rates – Per Issue: 

The figures in brackets apply to voluntary & non-profit organisations. All include basic art work 

Full Page: £18 (£13) / 12 Months £180 (£130) Half Page: £13 (£7) Quarter Page: £9 (£5) 

Payments should be made before the printing deadline. 

Private small advertisements and greetings messages up to 25 words are FREE to the residents of the Tingewick 
News area. Diary entries for events in the village are also FREE – regardless of whether they appear elsewhere in the 
magazine.  
 
All article/advert/letters to the editor must be handed in by the 15th of each month otherwise they won’t be included 
in the next issue. Data will be accepted by email or handwritten. 

Disclaimer: Views expressed in the Tingewick & District News are those of the Contributors and not those 
of the Editor. We assume any information given to us is for publication and therefore the magazine 
accepts no responsibility for any consequences 

 

A BIG “Thank You” From Rosemary Stutchbury 
Rosemary would like to let you know that the Cushion Sale at  
Tingewick Community Café’s Craft Fair on the 4th of May  
raised the fantastic amount of £250! 

The money raised will go towards the Kidney Unit at the Churchill 
Hospital in Oxford. 

Thank you all for your support 

Rosemary Stutchbury 

 

 



 Issue 282 | Page 3



 Issue 282 | Page 4

TINGEWICK NEWS – June’s “Films based on true events” quiz 
 
1. The early life and career of Johnny Cash. Reese Witherspoon, Joaquin Phoenix. 2005. 
2. Military operation in Somalia. Ewan McGregor, Eric Bana. 2001 
3. Biographical film directed by Martin Scorsese. Kate Beckinsale, Leonardo DiCaprio. 2004 
4. The life of a rhythm and blues musician. Kerry Washington, Jamie Foxx. 2004 
5. Oscar winning crime drama about a former prostitute who was executed in Florida in 2002 for 
killing six men. Charlize Theron, Christina Ricci. 2003 
6. Smuggling unapproved pharmaceutical drugs into Texas for treating AIDS. Jennifer Garner, 
Matthew McConaughey. 2013 
7. Biographical film about Joseph Merrick. Anthony Hopkins, John Hurt. 1980 
8. A man trapped by a boulder in an isolated canyon. James Franco, Kate Mara. 2010 
9. Manhunt for a serial killer in the San Francisco Bay area. Jake Gyllenhaal, Robert Downey Jr. 
2007 
10. Two athletes in the 1924 Olympics. Ben Cross, Ian Charleson. 1981 
 
Answers to May’s “Read between the lines” quiz. 
 
1. Dreadlock Holiday, 2. Ballad of Reading Gaol, 3. HMS Dreadnought, 4. The Reader, 5. 
Breadfruits, 6. Old Lady of Threadneedle Street, 7. Ready Player One, 8. Gingerbread, 9. 
Toreador, 10. Breadsticks ( Pencil sized dipping sticks originating in Turin). 
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 Tingewick FC 
We are pleased to report we have finally managed to play some football 
following the recent spell of good weather, squeezing in 5 games over 3 
weeks! Despite some cobwebs on the boy’s boots they did really well with 3 
wins, 1 draw and 1 loss. 

We are currently sitting 4th in our division with 2 game still to play. We are no 
longer able to win our division but there is a possibility we could be runners up, which means promotion, if 
we win our last 2 games and the results of other teams go in our favour, so it’s not over until the final 
whistle of the final game on Sat 20th May. 

We do have some fundraisers coming up and local support would be appreciated, so watch this space for 
more news soon. 

Keep an eye on the Tingewick Life Facebook page for updates on when we are playing up at The Rec as 
your support is always welcome and cuppa will be on offer too! 

If you would like to find out more about the club please visit our website http://tingewickfc.co.uk/  
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Date Time Location Event Information Contact 
6th June, 
Wednesday 

7.15 for 7:30 
pm 

Tingewick Village 
Hall 

TALK Talk on the History of 
Medicinal Plants 
 

Jane 848392 
 

18th July, 
Wednesday 

Leave 
Tingewick at 
3:30pm) 
 

Adderbury, 
Banbury 

Self-Drive to 
Nursery 

Ball Colegrave Jane 848392 
 

25th August, 
Saturday 

Public 
viewing 2-
4pm.  

Tingewick Village 
Hall 
 

Show Summer Show C Tanner 
847680 

30th Sept, 
Sunday 

TBA Malvern Coach and Show Malvern Autumn Show 
See below !! 

 

 
 
 

 
Talk on the History of Medicinal Plants 
We're familiar with the use of cultivated herbs for medicinal purposes, but extracts of several wild plants, some of 
which we would  now regard as weeds, were used by our ancestors to treat a variety of ills. This illustrated talk by 
Maggie Chaplin explores the folk history of some of them. 
Wednesday 6th June – 7:15pm for 7:30pm start Tingewick Village Hall. £1 members / £2 non-members 
Please contact Jane Bradford on 01280 848392 for further details – no need to book in advance 
 
Coach trip to Malvern Autumn Show.  Sunday 30th September 
A show for food and gardening lovers. The event hosts a range of cookery demonstrations, gardening talks, 
vegetable displays ,vintage tractors, crafts and shopping. The coach will leave from Tingewick Village Hall and Water 
Stratford.  The cost is £30.00 for members and £32.00 for non-members this includes coach and entry to the show.  
All bookings for the show need to be paid in full  by the 31 August. 
Please call  Linda Rogers(01280 848400) or Jane Bradford (01280 848392) 
 
 
Ball Colegrave visit  
Visit the incredible show gardens of the leading supplier of bedding plants to the professional horticultural industry. 
Open Evening 4pm to 8pm (leaving Tingewick at 3:30pm) 
- 4 acres of seasonal displays to explore 
- Colour themed patio garden ideas 
- Preview new plant varieties for 2019 
- Craft fayre 
- Refreshments 
- Entertainment 
- Free parking 
 
Further details available on their website - http://www.ballcolegrave.co.uk/Gardeners/_PublicOpenDay.aspx 
This will be a self-drive trip - if you are interested in coming along, please let Jane Bradford know and we'll try and 
arrange car sharing. 
 
 
General information contact: Charles Tanner -  01280 847680  EMail: ctanner.pt@btinternet.com   

 
June 2018 – Tingewick and Water Stratford 

Horticultural Society 
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VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 

 
VILLAGE HALL IMPROVEMENT FUND DRAW 

 
    MAY 2018 

 
    The result of the Improvement Fund Draw that took place 4th May 2018: 

            
                                          15       £20             D. Roberts 
                                          36       £10             L. Rogers    
                                          73       £10             A. Bone 

 
 
Website: Find out more about the Village Hall by visiting our website www.tingewickvillagehall.org 
 
Booking the Village Hall: The Village Hall is available for parties, children’s parties, christenings, 
weddings, events and shows. To discuss your requirements please contact Julie Hart on 07842 138 012. 
 
Contact Details: If you have any questions or comments regarding the Village Hall please feel free to 
contact us. 
 
 
 
 

Tingewick Village Hall 
Annual General Meeting 

 

 
 
 

This is YOUR opportunity to hear what we have done over the last 12 months and what 
exciting plans we have for the future of the hall 

 
Join Us On 

  
 

Thursday 14th June 2018 at 8.00 pm  
In the Village Hall 

 
All Welcome 
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Tingewick Walkers 
 

Is this a group of walkers looking confused?  No, it 
is the Tingewick Walkers in the middle of their 
April walk having a bit of fun.  The walk took them 
from Kirklington in Oxfordshire out into fields and 
pathways for a distance of nearly five miles, 
passing through Bletchingdon on the way.  The 
terrain was varied but generally easy going and 
the outing was enjoyed by everyone.  There was a 
visit to a local church which was open, allowing 
the walkers to spend a few minutes respite. 
 
Tingewick Walkers welcome anyone who wishes 
to join in.  They meet on the last Tuesday of the 
month, the following two dates being 29th May 
and 26th June, outside Tingewick Village Hall at 

10am.  The leader of the day will then explain where the walk will be taking place.   
 
If you need any further information, please contact either Peter on 01280 848739 or  
Sara on 01280 847594. 
 



 Issue 282 | Page 9

 

Tingewick Historical Society 

Women’s Home Guard Auxiliary 

 
 

Illustrated Talk By Jenny Copeland 
Wednesday 20th June 2018 7.15pm for 7:30pm 

Tingewick Village Hall 

Non-members £2 

 
Review: 'Cilla' The Musical at Aylesbury Waterside Theatre 
 
We had the pleasure of seeing 'Cilla' The Musical on it's opening night in Aylesbury.  
 
The cast were amazing, especially Kara Lily Heyworth who portrayed the young Cilla Black from 
her teens in Liverpool and playing at The Cavern Club with the Beatles to starring in her 1st TV 
show on the BBC. 
 
The first half of the play runs through Cilla's early years, and is set in around The Cavern Club, 
showing how she met Bobby, to singing on the stage and finally getting signed and recording her 
firs No1 “Anyone who had a heart”, which i can honestly say that when the actress finished singing 
it there was a moment of silence and then the audience erupted. 
 
The second half shows how Cilla tried to break America off the back of the Beatles and her rise to 
TV fame. 
 
The play it's self is very entertaining with some very good comedic elements along with a very 
good 60's musical sound. 
 
I would highly suggest going to see it, but, if you do, don't be surprised to find yourself on your feet 
clapping and singing along at the end. 
 

Reviewed by Duncan Geary 
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Pond News 
Sponsored by Nick Baughan 

ACME PEST CONTROL 
T: 01280 821 186 

M: 07931 307 595 
www.acmepestcontroldeerandwildlife.co.uk 

   

“Quack, Quack! 

We’ve been breeding! We try to lay an egg a day for 
couple of weeks so we usually manage 14. Our eggs 
are inert to start with and then when we’ve got our 
nice little nest full we sit on them to warm them up; 
this is called incubating them. After that it takes our clutch 28 days 
to hatch! This year as usual we’ve set up some comfy garden nests in 
West Well Close, The Bungalows on Strangers Lane and Sand Pit Hill. 
Thanks very much Shirley, Ruby, Anne, Chris and you other kind 
humans for letting us stay and for giving us some food and water 
while we brood.” 

The first hatching happened at the quack of dawn two weeks ago and the Duck Squad were 
phoned immediately to visit a garden and catch the mother and ducklings. Mary, Kate, John 
and I had never previously caught wildfowl so we were delighted when it went smoothly; 
John held the mother in the net while we rounded up the ducklings and popped them in a 
box. John said afterwards “I just went for the girl. That’s always worked for me before”. 
Such wit, he quacks me up. 

The second brood didn’t hatch completely; this is called a delayed hatching. Nick, our 
expert pest controller and gamekeeper took the mother, ducklings and remaining eggs in 
and after a few days in an intensive care in an incubator at his headquarters in Bufflers Holt 
they were all hatched and happy. 

The ducklings will stay in the Duck Squad hutches for 4 weeks until they’re released. They’ll 
then be big enough to have a chance against predators like crows and have some oily 
waterproof adult feathers that they need to stay warm and strong out on the pond. Both 
my family and Nick’s are really enjoying hosting the ducklings; it’s great fun. Lots of people 
have joined in to help feed and muck out the little fluff balls; thanks very much to Zane, 
Zara and Olivia. 

You may contact the Duck Squad on 07875 603 008 or Nick on 07931 307 595 if you have 
eggs or ducklings in your garden or if you wish to be involved in the care of the Tingewick 
ducks and ducklings in any way at all. The more the merrier! 

Katrina 
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News from Water Stratford - June 2018 
 
 
HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY SUCCESS 
 
Congratulations to Barbara and Steve and to Sarah and Chris, whose gardens won prizes in the 
Spring Garden Competition.  Barbara also won three cups in the Spring Show, for photography 
and flowers: very well done! 
 
ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING 
 
At this meeting on 18th April, Guy Brogden and Mike Edwards were re-elected as churchwardens 
and Chris Hilsdon to the PCC.  It was reported that attendance at services had held steady during 
the past year and in some cases increased.  Strikingly large congregations at the baptisms, 
wedding and funeral and the Christmas services provide heartening evidence that the church is 
still wanted by its community.  It also continues to serve a wider public –  over forty names were 
recorded in the Visitors' Book during the year, almost certainly only a small percentage of actual 
visitors. 
 
The church is dependent on many people to help keep it going: the Rector, churchwardens and 
PCC are supported by organists, readers, cleaners, flower arrangers, refreshment makers, 
churchyard maintenance workers, Link writers and deliverers and financial contributors.  Sincere 
thanks to them all, and especially to Sara for playing at a number of services, Deborah for 
organizing Old School bookings and Chris for examining the accounts.  Sadness was expressed 
at the death of Juliet Rudolf, who worked hard for many years on behalf of local churches and was 
a good friend. 
 
OLD SCHOOL HEDGE 
 
On Saturday 28th April a working party tackled the long overdue task of clearing out the hedge in 
front of the Old School, parts of which were dying.  Dead wood and rubbish were removed, a fallen 
tree trunk being recycled as a bug hotel at the far end of the grass.  There is more to do: removal 
of ivy which is choking other plants; new planting, perhaps of hawthorn or blackthorn, to fill gaps; 
reducing the hedge to a suitable height.  Most of the remaining work will be left until autumn when 
the nesting season is over. 
 
Thanks to Guy, Chris, Sarah and Chris for their hard work. 
 
CHURCH SERVICE AND ROTA 
 
There will be a service of Pimms & Hymns at 12 noon on Sunday 17th June (in the churchyard, we 
hope!).  Catriona and Jill will clean and Sarah will arrange flowers. 

 
Sara Edwards 
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ADVERTISE
YOUR

BUSINESS
HERE

Reach 600 homes in Tingewick,
Water Stratford & LittleTingewick

For As Little As £9 A Month

Tingewick Is Social! 
  

If you want to be notified of upcoming events,  

perhaps you have a question about village history 

or are looking for a recommendation for someone to do some work 

for you then you can check out our Two Village Facebook Groups  

Simply search for “Tingewick Life” and “Tingewick” and request to join 
________________________________________________________ 

 

The magazine is now also online with issues being added each month as 
well as a directory of local businesses and village diary  

www.tingewicknews.co.uk 
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Sponsored Wheelathon for 
Children! 

Calling all bike, skateboard, roller skate and scooter enthusiasts! 

Join us from on a wheelathon from Tingewick to Finmere to raise funds for a skate park and 
facilities at the Tingewick Recreation Ground! 

 

Saturday 7th July  

from 2pm 
 

Put the date in your diaries now  - sponsorship forms will be 
distributed to homes and made available at the Village 

Shop from the start of June.  
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TINGEWICK 100 CLUB PRIZE DRAW 
Winners drawn out of the hat in the last ever draw of the 100 Club: 

Well done! 
  

113 Nikki Geelan 

80 Pru Mason 

49 Jane Ayris 

51 Anita Simmonds 

11 Maria Franco-Maxwell 

 

Please see: https://www.valelottery.co.uk/support/tingewick-community-park 

Ed Maxwell, 100 Club Administrator 
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JobBusters

Handyman for all your
Home and Garden DIY,

Maintenance & Repair Jobs
Give Keith a Call
07956 414465

ALCO
PLUMBING & BATHROOMS

Bathrom and Shower Room Specialists
Complete Design and Installation Service

Ceramic Tiling
Marble & Slate

Power Showers

Water Softeners
Drains Unblocked
No Job Too Small

All plumbing and heating work undertaken
Free quotations and references supplied

24 hour
emergency

service
Call Tony Cooper
Mobile 07753 863 100
Office 01280 847031
tony@alco-plumbing.co.uk
City and Guilds qualiied
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Tingewick Neighbourhood Watch 

 
☺☺   CRIME CANNOT FLOURISH IN A COMMUNITY THAT 

CARES   ☺☺ 
 
Your monthly Neighbourhood Update is now available for your 
area.  Use the link below to find out about your Neighbourhood Policing team and view the 
Neighbourhood Update:- 
Aylesbury Vale - https://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/news/local/aylesbury-vale/ 
 
ENJOY THE WARM WEATHER BUT DON'T INVITE UNWANTED GUESTS INTO YOUR 
HOME 
This is just a quick reminder to make sure you close up windows and doors when they are 
unattended, or when you go to bed.  
Don’t let opportunist burglars have easy access to your premise. 
Lock gardening tools & equipment away in a shed, outbuilding or garage and just check 
that your padlocks are still in good order. Lock ladders up, so they can’t be used to access 
yours or a neighbour’s property. 
Report anyone acting suspiciously, at the time that you see them. Dial 101, or 999 if a crime 
is happening. Try to get a description of them, along with details of any vehicle they may be 
using, especially the registration. 
Crime prevention advice and information can be found on the Thames Valley Police 
website. 
Finally, enjoy the sunshine and warmer weather, but make sure that burglars don’t benefit 
from it too! 
 
IMPORTANCE OF DOG MICROCHIPPING 
Having your dog microchipped can make a lot of difference when looking for and trying to 
identify a missing dog. 
Since April 2016 it has been a legal requirement for all dogs to be microchipped by 8 weeks 
of age. 
Each microchip has a unique number that must be registered on a Government approved 
database along with information about your dog and you as its owner. If your dog is not 
registered on one of these databases you can be fined. 
It is important that the information is kept up-to-date so that if your dog does go missing, 
you can be contacted at the correct phone number or address. 
Reporting it to the police as soon as possible is also important, including making us aware 
of the microchip number so we can record this on our database. This will make it easier for 
us to identify any dogs that are found and check to see if they have been reported as 
missing or stolen.  
It is also recommended to record the loss or theft of your dog online using sites dedicated 
to finding lost and stolen dogs. Often these sites work with police and other organisations, 
such as local Neighbourhood Watch Groups and Vetinary practices, to try and find them. 
More information on microchipping your dog can be found on the Government website. 
In 2016, the Dogs Trust recorded that 9,000 stray dogs were reunited with their owners due 
to having a microchip with up-to-date details. 
The People’s Dispensary for Sick Animals (PDSA) also reported that in 2017, 11% of dog 
owners did not realise that it was a requirement by law to have their dog microchipped and 
a further 7% had not updated their details when they needed to. 
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FIFA 2018 WORLD CUP ALERT 
The 2018 FIFA World Cup will take place from 14th June – 15th July 2018. The worldwide 
demand for match tickets, flight tickets, and somewhere to stay throughout the competition 
is expected to be significant. Those planning to travel should exercise caution when 
considering the purchase of tickets or accommodation because the event is highly likely to 
be targeted by fraudsters looking to take advantage of unsuspecting fans.  
Fraudsters will likely be posing as;  
Official World Cup ticket vendors or private individuals attempting to sell on a match ticket 
via online marketplace.  
A fraudulent website or operator offering non-existent flights or other transport to host cities.  
An accommodation booking service, hotel or operator, offering seemingly convenient 
accommodation in one of the host cities for the duration of the game.  
Lottery or competition organisers claiming that you’ve won a prize or cash related to the 
tournament.  
Action Fraud received over six hundred reports and intelligence submissions in relation to 
the previous World Cup so it’s vital that football fans exercise caution when considering a 
purchase or making a transaction.  
Protect yourself:  
Listen to your instincts: If something feels wrong then it is usually right to question it. 
Fraudsters will use the promise of steep discounts to lure you into handing over your money 
or revealing personal/financial details.  
Clicking on links/files: Don’t be tricked into giving a fraudster access to your personal or 
financial details, and never automatically click on a link in an unexpected email or text.  
Visit the Action Fraud website and take a look at their Ticket Fraud, Holiday Fraud and 
Lottery Fraud advice pages before making any decisions or bookings.  
For useful advice and information on the World Cup please visit the Government Guidance 
Pages: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/be-on-the-ball-world-cup-2018  
Visit Take Five (takefive-stopfraud.org.uk/advice/) and Cyber Aware (cyberaware.gov.uk) 
for more information about how to protect yourself online. 
 
FRIENDS AGAINST SCAMS – CAN YOU HELP PREVENT SCAMS IN YOUR 
NEIGHBOURHOOD? 
Scams affect the lives of millions of people across the UK. People who are scammed often 
experience shame and social isolation as a result.  
Friends Against Scams is a National Trading Standards (NTS) Scams Team initiative, 
which aims to protect and prevent people from becoming victims of scams by empowering 
communities to "Take a Stand Against Scams". 
Friends Against Scams has been created to tackle the lack of scams awareness by 
providing information about scams and those who fall victim to them. This information 
enables communities and organisations to understand scams, talk about scams and 
cascade messages throughout communities about scams prevention and protection.  
Friends Against Scams encourages communities and organisations to take the knowledge 
learnt and turn it into action. 
Anybody can join Friends Against Scams and make a difference in their own way. 
If you are interested in finding out more and helping to spread scam prevention knowledge 
please visit the Friends Against Scams website. 
 
WHAT IS PHISHING? 
Fraudulently sending emails purporting to be from reputable companies in order to trick 
individuals into revealing personal information, such as passwords and financial 
information. Phishing can also be carried out over text messages (smishing) and phone 
calls (vishing). 
Links - Don’t click on the links in unsolicited emails and texts. 
Attachments - Don’t open the attachments in unsolicited emails. 
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Your information - Don’t reveal personal or financial information as a result of unsolicited 
emails, texts or calls. 
 
TV PROVIDERS DISCOUNT FRAUD 
The National Fraud Intelligence Bureau (NFIB) have noticed an increase in Action Fraud 
reports where fraudsters are offering a discount on Television service provider 
subscriptions. Fraudsters are cold-calling victims, purporting to be from a Television (TV) 
provider offering a discount on their monthly subscription. Victims have been told the 
following: their subscription needs to be renewed; that part or all, of the TV equipment has 
expired and they are due an upgrade on the equipment/subscription. In order to falsely 
process the discount, the fraudster asks victims to confirm or provide their bank account 
details. The scammers may also request the victim’s identification documents, such as 
scanned copies of passports.  
The fraudsters are using the following telephone numbers: “08447111444”, “02035190197” 
and “08001514141”. The fraudster’s voices are reported to sound feminine and have an 
Asian accent.  
Later victims make enquiries and then discover that their TV service provider did not call 
them and that the fraudster has made transactions using the victim’s bank account details.   
This type of fraud is nationwide. Since the beginning of this year (2018), there have been 
300 Action Fraud Reports relating to this fraud. From the reports received, victims aged 
over 66 seem to be the most targeted. 
What you need to do 
Don’t assume a phone call or email is authentic: Just because someone knows your basic 
details (such as your name and address or even your mother’s maiden name), it doesn’t 
mean they are genuine. Criminals can exploit the names of well-known companies in order 
to make their scams appear genuine. 
Don’t be rushed or pressured into making a decision: a genuine company won’t force you to 
make a financial decisions on the spot. Always be wary if you’re pressured to purchase a 
product or service quickly, and don’t hesitate to question uninvited approaches in case it’s a 
scam.  
Stay in control: Have the confidence to refuse unusual requests for personal or financial 
information. Always contact the company yourself using a known email or phone number, 
such as the one written on a bank statement or bill. 
 
PLEASE CHECK YOUR GARDEN, SHED AND OUTBUILDING SECURITY TO REDUCE 
THE CHANCE OF YOUR HOME BEING BURGLED 
At this time of year many of us are busy working in our gardens.  
While doing this it’s easy to forget that a few simple steps could reduce the risk of your 
home being burgled:- 
Make sure that you lock garden gates – side and rear if you have them and that locks can’t 
be easily access by reaching over the gate. 
Use a good quality lock on your sheds, outbuildings and garages and consider fitting anti-
tamper screws on the hinges.  
Consider using a shed alarm – which can be purchased from most garden centres or DIY 
stores. 
Lock away small hand tool, spades and forks etc – these could be used to force entry to 
your home. 
Lock ladders up, so they can’t be used to access first floor windows. 
Report anyone acting suspiciously, at the time that you see them. Try to get a description of 
them and details of any vehicle they might be using, especially the registration number. Call 
us on 101, or 999 if a crime is actually happening. 
Taking a few extra precautions can prevent your gardening tools giving opportunist burglars 
an easy time getting into your home. 
Thank you for taking a few minutes to help us beat opportunist burglars. 
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TINGEWICK PARISH COUNCIL 
DRAFT minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council: Thursday 3rd May 2018 at 7.30pm. 
Members of public in attendance: 1 
220  Election of Chairperson: It was proposed that Cllr Lightfoot be elected as Chairperson 
Proposed: Cllr Swinburne  Seconded: Cllr Churchfield  Agreed 
221  Election of Vice Chairperson: It was proposed that Cllr Hornsey be elected as Vice-Chair 
Proposed: Cllr Lightfoot  Seconded: Cllr Jenkinson  Agreed 
222  Acceptance of Office 
Cllr Lightfoot accepted office as Chairperson and Cllr Hornsey accepted office as Vice-Chair 
Cllr Churchfield withdrew from her position as Councillor; she stated that she is very happy to 
continue to look after the footpaths and report back to the PC if / when there are any issues, as 
she regularly walks the them. 
Cllr Lightfoot stated on behalf of the rest of the PC that we are very sad to see her go and wish 
her all the best in her future activities. 
223  Apologies: Cllr Charlie Clare and Cllr Patrick Fealey. 
224  Declarations of Interest: 
Cllr Swinburne and Cllr Churchfield both declared an interest Item 228; Open Forum – April 2018 
225  Minutes: To consider the approval of the minutes of the last meeting held on 05-04-2018. 
Cllr Swinburne raised, and Cllr Churchfield clarified, that the amounts stated in relation to the loan 
and donation to the Historical Society were incorrect; the loan (which was repaid after one year) 
was £200 (not £250 as stated) and the donation was approximately £250 (not the £150 stated) as 
the Parish Council paid for printing the first run of the booklets. 
Proposed: Cllr Maxwell  Seconded: Cllr Hornsey  Approved  
226  County Councillor’s Report: Apologies received. 
227  District Councillor’s Report: Apologies received. 
228  Matters Arising:    

• Open Forum – February 2018: Landscape Designation for VALP 
Clerk to contact Water Stratford and Radclive PC’s to gauge their views on a review of the 
landscape designation..  
Martin White – Vice-Chair Radclive cum Chackmore Parish Council, attended; Cllr Jenkinson is to 
contact him directly for further discussion. Item to be removed from the agenda. 

• Item 202b – March 2018: Tingewick & District News – PC Minutes 
Cllr Lightfoot and Clerk to meet with new Editor to discuss changes and possible support for any 
associated costs.  
An abridged version of the minutes will be printed in the Tingewick & District News. The full 
version is displayed on the noticeboard and website and is available by request from the Clerk. 

• Open Forum – April 2018: Historical Society 
See item 225 above for discussion. 
£200 loan - Proposed: Cllr Lightfoot      Seconded: Cllr Hornsey      Approved 
Donation of approximately £250 (exact amount to be agreed when quotes received for printing the 
first run of the booklet) - Proposed: Cllr Fenemore      Seconded: Cllr Maxwell      Approved 
229  Planning;  
18/01050/ALB - TINGEWICK, Crown Inn PH Main Street - NO OBJECTION 
18/01302/APP – TINGEWICK, Jukes House Church Lane - NO OBJECTION 
18/01417/APP – TINGEWICK, Broadway Cottage Main Street - NO OBJECTION 
230  Accounts  
Pending more clarity being sought in relation to one contractors’ invoices, it 
was proposed that the Transaction Report be accepted  
Proposed: Cllr Hornsey  Second: Cllr Jenkinson  Approved 
It was proposed that the Budget Report be accepted  
Proposed: Cllr Lightfoot  Second: Cllr Maxwell  Approved 

Clerk to contact 
contractor for 
revised invoices. 

231  Annual Return – To Approve Accounting Statements 2017/2018 
The Annual Accounting Statements were considered. 
It was proposed that the Annual Accounting Statements be approved. 
Proposed:  Cllr Jenkinson             Seconded: Cllr Fenemore             Approved 
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232  Annual Return – To Approve Annual Governance Statements 2017/2018 
The Annual Governance Statements were considered. 
It was proposed that the Annual Governance Statements be approved. 
Proposed:  Cllr Lightfoot                 Seconded: Cllr Churchfield  Approved 
233  Financial Regulations  - To review 
It was proposed that the Financial Regulations be adopted. 
Proposed: Cllr churchfield     Seconded: Cllr Hornsey            Approved 
234  Risk Assessment – Annual review of risk 
It was proposed that the Risk Assessment be adopted 
Proposed: Cllr Lightfoot           Seconded: Cllr Swinburne                        Approved 
235  Councillors’ Reports and Items for Future Agenda  

• Lighting: Cllr Lightfoot 
There was a light out in Hickmans Close, which has been repaired by Aylesbury Mains. The light 
has had various repairs carried out previously so will be monitored closely in future. 

• Footpaths and Pond: Cllr Churchfield - Nothing to report. 
• Cemetery, Grass Cutting and Special Projects: Cllr Swinburne 

A call was received today in regard to the length of the grass as the cemetery, it is presumed this is due to 
the recent wet weather making it difficult to mow the grass. Cllr Swinburne will raise it with Mr Styles but 
noted that he will most likely be seeing to shortly anyway. 

• Playgrounds, Footways and Street Furniture:  Cllr Hornsey 
Cllr Hornsey will check the rubbish bin on “the triangle” to see if it can be repaired or requires replacing and 
report to the Clerk for action. 

• Recreation Ground: Cllr Fenemore 
The contract with the existing Grounds Management company (grass mowing) has been extended 
for a further year. 

• Planning: Cllr Jenkinson  
Details have been submitted in respect of the Tingewick Park footpaths and bridleways. 
The application at Ancient Lights has been refused. 
Outline approval was granted to knock-down and rebuild with a two storey residence, the 
bungalow on Sandpit Hill. 

• Village Hall Wi-Fi and Roads: Cllr Maxwell 
The wifi is under management of the Village Hall Committee since 9th April 2018. 
The worst of the potholes have been filled, the one at the Gawcott roundabout was filled about a 
week ago as was the big one between Tingewick and Tesco. 
The A421 was closed for repairs recently however some of the patches are already crumbling, 
particularly the spot opposite the entrance to the garden centre, near the roundabout. 
There are two vans currently parked on Stowe View which is causing everyone to drive on the one 
side of the round to get around them and this is causing some damage to the road, the two big 
potholes were measured and reported to TfB however TfB have declared them to not fit the 
criteria for repair. They will be reported again shortly. 
236  Correspondence  
A letter was received from some young residents who wish to hold a fundraiser 
for the Rec Ground. This was very enthusiastically received by the PC. 
The young people will be invited to discuss their idea in more detail and attend 
the Village Fete to promote it. 

 
Clerk to respond 
to the young 
people. 

237  General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) 
The Clerk gave a brief overview of the new GDPR and advised that an audit is being undertaken 
to ensure the PC complies by 25th May 2018 when the GDPR come in to effect. 
The public is encouraged to correspond only through the Clerk to ensure GDPR are adhered to. 
238  Village Entrance Planter Boxes 
Cllr Lightfoot is exploring options for flower boxes to be placed at each entrance to the Village in 
cooperation with the Horticultural Society. 
239  Date of next meeting:  
The date of the next Parish Council Meeting was confirmd for Thursday 7th June 2018 at 7.30pm 
Meeting Closed: 21:25  
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Please Note:

For space reasons, this version of the Parish Council Minutes has been abridged for 
use in the Tingewick And District News.

A copy of the full minutes are available:

l On Request From The Parish Council Clerk (Contact details below)

l On the Parish Council Website: http://tingewickparishcouncil.org.uk

l On the Village Noticeboard outside the school

Parish Council Contact Details 
Meetings of The Parish Council usually take place on the First Thursday of the 
month in the Village Hall unless otherwise stated. 
Parish Clerk Samantha Chandler 07984 055185 / 01280 814735 
 27 The Maltings, Tingewick, MK18 4LQ  

There is a contact form on the website 
    
Chairperson Councilor Trisha Lightfoot Responsible for Street Lighting 
  01280 847512 
    
Vice-Chairperson Councilor Martin Hornsey Responsible for Playgrounds, Footways & 

Street Furniture 
  01280 848182 
    
Members Councilor Richard Fenemore Responsible for Maintenance of the 

Recreation Ground  
  01280 848692 
    
 Councilor J. Sara Churchfield Responsible for Village Footpaths & Pond 
  01280 847594 
    
 Councilor Patricia Swinburne Responsible for Cemetery Grass Cutting & 

Special Projects 
  01280 847764 
    
 Councilor Andrew Jenkinson Responsible for Planning 
  07967 964508 
    
 Councilor Ed Maxwell Responsible for Village Hall Wi-Fi & Roads 
  07764 976774 
    
District Councilor Patrick Fealey 07710 001500 
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West Buckingham Benefice Church Services For June 2018 
 

3rd June  Trinity 1 

9.30am Turweston Holy Communion  
11.15am Shalstone  Holy Communion   
6pm Westbury Evening Prayer  
10th June  Trinity 2  

10.30am Turweston Holy Communion with the Benefice Choir  
17th June  Trinity 3 

10am Tingewick Sunday @ Ten with coffee & croissants  
10am Turweston Coffee & Croissants followed by 
10.30am  Village Worship  
12noon W Stratford Pimms & Hymns  
18th June Monday 

10am Tingewick Toddler Church  
24th June  Trinity 4 

9.30am Westbury Holy Communion  
11,15am Tingewick Holy Communion & Baptism  
1st July  Trinity 5 

9.30am Shalstone Morning Worship  
11.15am Turweston  Holy Communion   
6pm                    Westbury Evening Prayer 
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Village Diary
Date Time Event Venue Contact

Fri 01 09:00 Community Cafe Village Hall

18:30 Rainbows Rectory Farm Janet Bowden: 01280 817052

19:30 Live Music : Boo Hewerdine And Darden Smith Village Hall Tickets from The Royal Oak

20:00 Finmere F.C Pub Quiz Royal Oak Sandra Getman: 01280 848373

Mon 04 Garden Waste Bin

10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

13:30 Tingewick Patchers Village Hall

18:30 Brownies Rectory Farm

19:30 Line Dancing Village Hall Anna Donaldson: 01280 847809

Tue 05 Food Bin & Waste Bin

09:30 Musical Minis Village Hall

18:45 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

19:15 Scouts Village Hall Neil Blunstone: 07966 346210

19:55 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

Wed 06 10:00 Tingewick Diamonds Village Hall

19:15 Horticultural Society - Talk Medicinal Plants Tingewick Village Hall Jane Bradford: 01280 848392

Thu 07 11:00 Pilates Village Hall Joanne: 07851032316

13:15 Parent & Toddler Tingewick Preschool Claire Groves: 01280 847130

13:30 Bingo Royal Oak Sandra Getman: 01280 848373

19:00 Circuit Training Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

19:30 Parish Council Village Hall The Clerk: 01280 814735

Fri 08 09:00 Community Cafe Village Hall

18:30 Rainbows Rectory Farm Janet Bowden: 01280 817052

19:00 Pinot & Pizza Evening CHAFOR Wine Estate

Sat 09 17:00 Film Night: Moana Village Hall

19:00 Safari Supper -

Sun 10 Private Function Village Hall

Mon 11 10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

13:30 Tingewick Patchers Village Hall

18:30 Brownies Rectory Farm

19:30 Line Dancing Village Hall Anna Donaldson: 01280 847809

Tue 12 Food Bin & Recycling Bin

09:30 Musical Minis Village Hall

18:45 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

19:15 Scouts Village Hall Neil Blunstone: 07966 346210

19:55 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

Wed 13 10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

19:00 Whist Drive Village Hall Herby Taylor: 01280 817778

Thu 14 11:00 Pilates Village Hall Joanne: 07851032316

13:15 Parent & Toddler Tingewick Preschool Claire Groves: 01280 847130

13:30 Bingo Royal Oak Sandra Getman: 01280 848373

19:00 Circuit Training Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594
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Village Diary
Date Time Event Venue Contact

Thu 14 20:00 Tingewick Village Hall A.G.M

Fri 15 09:00 Community Cafe Village Hall

18:30 Rainbows Rectory Farm Janet Bowden: 01280 817052

Sat 16 17:00 Tingestock Music Festival Village Hall Tickets From Royal Oak - 848373

Sun 17 09:30 Sunday@10 St Mary Magdalene Church

12:00 Pimms & Hymns Water Stratford - Churchyard

Mon 18 Garden Waste Bin

10:00 Toddler Church St Mary Magdalene Church

10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

13:30 Tingewick Patchers Village Hall

18:30 Brownies Rectory Farm

19:30 Line Dancing Village Hall Anna Donaldson: 01280 847809

Tue 19 Food Bin & Waste Bin

09:30 Musical Minis Village Hall

18:45 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

19:15 Scouts Village Hall Neil Blunstone: 07966 346210

19:55 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

Wed 20 10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

19:30 Historical Society - Women's Home Guard 
Auxiliary Village Hall

Thu 21 11:00 Pilates Village Hall Joanne: 07851032316

13:15 Parent & Toddler Tingewick Preschool Claire Groves: 01280 847130

13:30 Bingo Royal Oak Sandra Getman: 01280 848373

19:00 Circuit Training Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

Fri 22 09:00 Community Cafe Village Hall

18:30 Rainbows Rectory Farm Janet Bowden: 01280 817052

Sat 23 13:00 Tingewick Fete, Beer Festival & Classic 
Car Show

Sun 24 11:15 Holy Communion & Baptism St Mary Magdalene Church

Mon 25 10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

13:30 Tingewick Patchers Village Hall

18:30 Brownies Rectory Farm

19:30 Line Dancing Village Hall Anna Donaldson: 01280 847809

Tue 26 Food Bin & Recycling Bin

09:30 Musical Minis Village Hall

10:00 Tingewick Walkers Village Hall Car Park Peter: 01280 848739 or Sara: 
01280 847594

18:45 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

19:15 Scouts Village Hall Neil Blunstone: 07966 346210

19:55 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

Wed 27 10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

Thu 28 11:00 Pilates Village Hall Joanne: 07851032316

13:15 Parent & Toddler Tingewick Preschool Claire Groves: 01280 847130

13:30 Bingo Royal Oak Sandra Getman: 01280 848373

19:00 Circuit Training Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594
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Village Diary
Date Time Event Venue Contact

Fri 29 09:00 Community Cafe Village Hall

18:30 Rainbows Rectory Farm Janet Bowden: 01280 817052

19:00 Tony Diston's Legendary Race Night Tingewick Village Hall Royal Oak: 01280 848373
Maegan Welsh: 07889 848435

JULY
Mon 02 Garden Waste Bin

10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

13:30 Tingewick Patchers Village Hall

18:30 Brownies Rectory Farm

19:30 Line Dancing Village Hall Anna Donaldson: 01280 847809

Tue 03 Food Bin & Waste Bin

09:30 Musical Minis Village Hall

18:45 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

19:15 Scouts Village Hall Neil Blunstone: 07966 346210

19:55 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

Wed 04 10:00 Tingewick Diamonds Village Hall

Thu 05 11:00 Pilates Village Hall Joanne: 07851032316

13:15 Parent & Toddler Tingewick Preschool Claire Groves: 01280 847130

13:30 Bingo Royal Oak Sandra Getman: 01280 848373

19:00 Circuit Training Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

19:30 Parish Council Village Hall The Clerk: 01280 814735

Fri 06 09:00 Community Cafe Village Hall

18:30 Rainbows Rectory Farm Janet Bowden: 01280 817052

Sun 08 10:00 Tai Chi Village Hall

Mon 09 10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

13:30 Tingewick Patchers Village Hall

18:30 Brownies Rectory Farm

19:30 Line Dancing Village Hall Anna Donaldson: 01280 847809

Tue 10 Food Bin & Recycling Bin

09:30 Musical Minis Village Hall

18:45 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

19:15 Scouts Village Hall Neil Blunstone: 07966 346210

19:55 Lavender Workout Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

Wed 11 10:00 Fun 60+ Table Tennis Village Hall

19:00 Whist Drive Village Hall Herby Taylor: 01280 817778

Thu 12 11:00 Pilates Village Hall Joanne: 07851032316

13:15 Parent & Toddler Tingewick Preschool Claire Groves: 01280 847130

13:30 Bingo Royal Oak Sandra Getman: 01280 848373

19:00 Circuit Training Preschool Sandra Pratt: 07775 428594

Fri 13 09:00 Community Cafe Village Hall

18:30 Rainbows Rectory Farm Janet Bowden: 01280 817052

Sun 15 09:30 Sunday@10 St Mary Magdalene Church


